
July 3rd, 2018 

 

Because of the announcement that Martin K. Barry, Dallas Township Manager, would be taking 
over as the local project coordinator for all Township grants and would now become the 
municipal grant approver for each grant, resolutions and notification letters to reflect the 
change were sent to the following: 

1.  R. Louis Rode, Administrative Assistant for PennDot  - ECMS 104322 – Luzerne Back 
Mountain Trail – Mile 7; 
 

2. Shane Kleiner, DEP Conservation District Field Representative, Carl DeLuca, DEP Project 
Advisor, and Angela Rothrock, DEP Grants Center Administrative Assistant – DEP Grant-
Toby Creek Streambank Stabilization and Storm Water Enhancement Design – NE16008; 
($36,550.00) 
 

3. Mandy Book, Director, Center for Community Enhancement and Ian Rosario, Economic 
Development Analyst – Local Share Account Grant Contract – Contract No. C000065496 
($236,194.00) 
 

4. PA Department of Community and Economic Development – Single Application 
ID#201805215354 - $244,327.00 from the Commonwealth Financing Authority to be 
used as a pedestrian bridge to span the creek – to connect the trail to the nature play 
area. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Nancy Y. Balutis 
Township Secretary 

   


